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OVERVIEW:  Section 4D.1 of S.L. 2024-53 temporarily authorizes out-of-state security firms to provide 

armored car services, security guard services, and guard dog services in the disaster affected areas upon 

notifying the Private Protective Services Board and providing proof of out-of-state licensure, liability 

insurance coverage, and, if applicable, a firearm registration permit or its equivalent. This section does 

not authorize security firms that are unlicensed in North Carolina to provide services on State or local 

government property, including public school units, community colleges, or the constituent institutions 

of The University of North Carolina.  

This section became effective October 25, 2024, and expires upon the expiration of the Statewide 

declaration of emergency issued by the Governor in Executive Order No. 315 (currently extended to 

March 1, 2025, pursuant to S.L. 2024-51).  

  


